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DATE: July 9, 2024 
 
TO: Los Altos City Council 
 
FROM: Mayor Jonathan Weinberg and Councilmember Neysa Fligor  
 
SUBJECT: AGENDA ITEM #8 
 APPROVE THE FORMATION OF A SUBCOMITTEE OF THE CITY 

COUNCIL FOR A POTENTIAL CHILDCARE SUBSIDY PROGRAM 
 
Purpose: Mayor Weinberg and Councilmember Fligor seek support to form a Council ad-hoc 
Subcommittee to explore the feasibility of Los Altos creating a City-sponsored childcare program.  
On May 28, 2024, the Council adopted a Resolution in Support of Childcare for All. Among other 
things, the Resolution recognized that: 
 
(1) investing in affordable childcare provides vital infrastructure to working parents and supports 
early childhood development, 
 
(2) affordable childcare allows families to remain in a geographic area, creates a stronger economy, 
improves business productivity and consumer spending, decreases poverty and leads to safer 
communities and provides revenues for cities, and 
 
(3) cities have a direct interest in building strong local economies, supporting and benefiting from 
local small businesses, attracting and retaining families and employers. 
 
Additionally, the City Council supports building more affordable housing in Los Altos, and the city 
has a Regional Housing Needs Allocation (“RHNA”) requirement for the Sixth Cyle of 501 very 
low-income units and 288 low-income units. Affordable childcare goes hand in hand with building 
more affordable homes as it is imperative that new and existing residents have a local affordable 
option for their children. This would also alleviate the need for some families to drive far distances 
from their Los Altos homes to find affordable childcare. A Child-care subsidy program would 
support the Council's priorities of Housing, Business Communities, and Environmental 
Sustainability. 
 
Scope: The Subcommittee will review different City-sponsored childcare programs and work with 
staff to identify the types of elements that could possibly work for Los Altos. This includes 



 
 

   

reviewing the current City programs, and the contracts for these different programs. In the event 
that a City-sponsored childcare program is feasible, then some of the questions the Subcommittee 
would explore include: 
 
1. Should the program only apply to a daycare/preschool programs or should it extend to other City 
programs, for example, summer camps? 
2. What would a reasonable annual budget be for this program? 
3. Should it only apply to Los Altos residents and City employees? 
As with any Subcommittee, the Subcommittee members will learn as they explore these different 
options and will adjust their work accordingly, provided that it still aligns with Council's direction 
and priorities. 
 
Subcommittee Term: The Subcommittee expects to make a recommendation to Council by 
October 31, 2024, and that the Subcommittee can be disbanded by November 30, 2024. 
 
Example(s): There are many cities that have a childcare subsidy program. Attached are copies of 
Childcare Subsidy Programs in the Cities of Palo Alto and Mountain View. Mayor Weinberg and 
Councilmember Fligor are not proposing that Los Altos uses these same models. Notably, the 
Mountain View program resulted from a Mountain View-Los Altos Child-Care Task Force from 
two decades ago. 
 
Recommended Action(s): Approve the formation of a Los Altos Childcare Subsidy Program 
Subcommittee consisting of Mayor Weinberg and Councilmember Fligor to explore establishing a 
Los Altos childcare subsidy program and direct the Subcommittee to bring forward a proposal by 
October 31, 2024. 
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